
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute on
behalf of the County Contract #74–301-12 with Desarrollo Familiar, Inc. (dba Familias
Unidas), a non-profit corporation, in an amount not to exceed $136,084, to provide a full
range of community based and mental health services under the Mental Health Services Act
(MHSA) Community Services and Supports Program for the period from January 1, 2021
through June 30, 2021, which includes a six-month automatic extension through December
31, 2021, in an amount not to exceed $136,084. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This contract will result in contractual expenditures of up to $136,084 over a 6-month
period and is budgeted with 17% Federal Medi-Cal ($23,134) and 83% by Mental Health
Services Act (Prop 63) ($112,950). 

BACKGROUND: 
This contract meets the social needs of the County’s population by providing a full-service
partnership for the MHSA Community Services and Supports Program, including providing
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Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II Supervisor
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Contact:  Suzanne Tavano Ph.D,
925-957-5212

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of
the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  5, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc: L Walker,   M Wilhelm   
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From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: January  5, 2021
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Subject: Contract #74–301-12 with Desarrollo Familiar, Inc. (dba Familias Unidas) 



community-based services, personal services coordination, medication support, crisis
intervention, and other mental health services to eligible adult clients in Contra Costa
County. 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
On July 9, 2019, the Board of Supervisors approved Contract #74-301-11 with Desarrollo
Familiar, Inc. for the provision of full-service partner essential mental health support and
services to mentally ill adults for the period from July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020.

Approval of Contract #74-301-12 will allow the contractor to continue providing services
through June 30, 2021.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this contract is not approved, there will be fewer services provided to eligible adult clients
in Contra Costa County through the MHSA Community Services and Support Program,
resulting in an adverse effect on the community.


